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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

Staff Report
	Agenda Item No.:
	
	Name:
	Lauren Smith

	Proposed Ord:
	2005-0472
	Date:
	November 7, 2005


SUBJECT: 
An ordinance related to County Boards and Commissions; providing for an annual gathering and reception for Board and Commission members, and authorizing meal and refreshment costs for such reception; and adding a new section to KCC Chapter 2.28.

BACKGROUND:

King County has established over fifty boards and commissions (see Attachment A: County Boards and Commissions), which range in subject matter from agriculture to the arts.  The Boards and Commissions are designed to give County residents a voice in their government and to provide a means of influencing the decisions that shape our community.
Every year, hundreds of volunteer Board and Commission members contribute their energy, their expertise, and thousands of hours of their time.  This unique form of civic engagement informs the development of county policies, adds value to county programs, and helps county government provide better service to the public.  King County Board and Commission members provide to the county valuable management, oversight and advisory services, as well as professional and technical expertise, at little or no public expense.

While Board and Commission members are considered county employees for the purpose of complying with the Code of Ethics, they are ineligible for expense reimbursement, and any costs incurred in the performance of their duties is their own responsibility.
SUMMARY:
Proposed Ordinance 2005-0472 would authorize the Chair of the Council to annually convene a gathering and reception between King County’s elected officials and County Board and Commission members.  The intent of convening the gathering and reception is to:
· Increase communication between King County elected officials and County Board and Commission members;

· Provide for informal discussion between King County elected officials, County Board and Commission members and staff; and

· Foster a spirit of cooperation in serving the public.

The cost of the reception would be subject to availability of funds in the Council’s budget, and to the dollar limits for meal and refreshment reimbursement set forth in county code (KCC 3.24.080) and the code of federal regulations (41CFR301).
ATTACHMENTS:
1. King County Boards & Commissions (2005 Inventory)
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